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February 2024  
 

Pierre Elliott Trudeau  
6855 Cartier St., Montréal, QC, H2G 2W1 

www.emsb.qc.ca/petrudeau  T: 514.374.7337 
Email: petrudeau@emsb.qc.ca 
 
Dearest PET Families, 

The days and months are flying! Spring is around the corner!  Our March Break is from March 4 to 8, where the 
first day back to school is on Monday, March 11.   
 
Thank you to all parents who completed the survey for our Educational Project. Your input is greatly appreciated.  
As this was anonymous, many ideas or suggestions were written, please contact me as I would like to discuss 
further with those parents.   

Our lockdown drill was successful.  Our students and staff followed all rules and safety was carried throughout.  
Thank you too all.  
Thank you to all our students who volunteered at our School Open House.  Thank you to all parents who 
attended!  We already have many sibling registrations and look forward to next week’s registration.  The grade 4 
students sold honey from our Alvéole beehive that is outside of our school.  This was a part of their 
entrepneurship project.  Thank you to all who supported the Grade 6 Bake Sale ($145.50)  and the PPO sales of 
coffee and chocolates ($70.25).  
 
We collected $318 for the paid dress down for mental wellness. Thank you to all who contributed! 
 
Our pre-cycle students had their vision screening done by the program École de la vue.  Parents should have 
received the results and are to follow the recommendations made.   

Winter is here and the weather is continuously changing.  Please make sure your child is dressed appropriately. 
Students are to be in school dress code when inside the school.  This includes sweaters and sweatshirts that 
must be solid navy blue or white, without large logos or graphics.  All students must wear closed-toe shoes in 
school.  No booties or boots allowed. Please label all of your child(s) belongings (pencils, sweaters, hoodies, 
shoes, etc).  

All parents/legal guardians must have a Mozaik account.  To report your child’s absence, enter it on Mozaik 
before 8am.  Please do not email the school or secretary for absences. 

A reminder to all parents of Grade 4, please note that there are exams in January and February.  For students 
in Grade 6, exams are during the end of April, May and June.  Your child is to be present at school during their 
exams.  Please contact us should you have any questions. 
 
February is a busy month with many activities (see the calendar).  Please ensure that your children arrive to 
school on time to be seated at the desks for 7:35am.  The after-school winter activities will begin this week too. 
 
Staff Appreciation Week will take place from Feb. 26 to Feb. 29. PPO has organized a great week to recognize all 
our staff members for their dedication, passion and love of teaching with our children.  A letter will sent for you 
to help contribute to this special week of giving thanks to the staff members.  Your help and support will be great 
appreciated! 
 
Due to the strike days, the report cards will now be issued on Monday February 26 through Mozaik.  Parent 
teacher interviews are still held on Thursday February 29.  Teachers will be inviting certain parents to meet with 
them to discuss their children.  You will be asked to book your appointment by a certain date.  After that, 
booking appointments will be open to everyone.  A reminder that these interviews are held virtually from 3-
5:30pm, and 6:30-9pm.  Thank you for respecting the deadlines.  
 
Wishing you all a beautiful month!  
 
Ms Alvares  

 
Upcoming Events 
February 6 
Grade 4 Vaccination Students wear 
short sleeves and bring their 
vaccination booklets 
 
February 8 
Scones Fundraiser Delivery Student 
delivery will occur during the day, 
parent pick-up will be from 2:45 to 
5:30pm at the FRONT office.  All are 
to bring a reusable bag. 
 
February 12 
PED Day (No classes, Daycare is 
open) 
 
February 14 
Dress Down Day Students are 
encouraged to wear RED, PURPLE 
or PINK colors to promote 
Valentine’s Day 
 
February 19 
Pizza Lunch Fundraiser to those 
who participated 
 
February 23 
100th Day of School 
Pre-cycle students will be 
celebrating their 100th day of 
school 
 
February 26 
Report Cards 
Issued on Mozaik 
 
February 27 
TCBY Fundraiser to those who 
participated 
K5 & Grade 6 Grad Photos  
 
February 28 
Pink Shirt Day Wear a pink shirt 
(with blue bottoms) to promote 
anti-bullying 
 
February 29 
Parent Teacher Interview held 
virtually from 3-5:30pm and 6:30-
9pm.   
 
March 1 
PED Day (No classes, Daycare is 
open) 
  

Important Information 
• Inform the school of any changes to 

your phone number, home address or 
email address 

• Parents are to be entering absences 
through Mozaik by 8am 

• Should your child’s end of day 
dismissal change, please write it in the 
agenda or call the school by 1pm.  We 
appreciate you for respecting the time 
deadlines. 

• Students are to wear solid NAVY 
BLUE or WHITE 
sweatshirts/sweatshirts/tops 

 
 
 

 PET_emsb Pierre Elliott Trudeau EMSB PET_emsb 

Please note that post-dated cheques for fundraisers will not be accepted.   
We must deposit and pay for the items ordered before the event day.   

Should you want to make a donation to PPO and not purchase any items, you can send in a cheque or come to 
the school to pay by debit or with credit card. 

 
PPO Information 

All fundraising monies goes back to the school to pay for outings and busing, events, activities, for our students.  We encourage all 
to participate as it benefits the students and school.  Thank you for your support.   
 
Mabels Labels: Go to the website: https://mabelslabels.ca/ , search Pierre Elliott Trudeau School (Montreal) and shop away. 

TCBY (Tuesdays):  A letter will be sent home on Nov. 13, where a TCBY frozen yogurt treat can be purchased for your child once 
a month.  Dates for TCBY:  Feb. 27, Mar. 26, Apr. 23, May 28, June 18.  If you didn’t order, and would like to, contact the office 
directly. 

Upcoming events: March: St Patrick’s Day Dance on Friday March 15.  April: Bing & Pasta Family Dinner.  May: Tulip bouquet 
fundraiser 

Grad committee fundraisers 
Proceeds go towards the Grade 6 Graduation 

 
Pizza Lunch (Mondays): Letter with order form was sent out and emailed, you can purchase Pizza Pizza slices for your child for 
lunch. Dates for pizza lunch: Feb. 19, Mar. 18, Apr. 15, May 13, June 3. If you didn’t order, and would like to, contact the office 
directly. 

Scones Fundraiser: Thank you to all who ordered.  The delivery of the scones will take place on Thursday Feb 8th.  Students will 
need to bring a reusable bag for them to be placed in.  Parent pick up will be from 2:45 to 5:30pm at the FRONT office.  Bring a 
reusable bag. 

 

 

http://www.emsb.qc.ca/petrudeau
https://mabelslabels.ca/
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A reminder that if you would like to volunteer for outings, school events, etc, 
please complete the volunteer package. 
 
PET February 2024 Calendar 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

1 
 

 

2 
 

5 
Registration Week 

 

6  
Gr. 4 vaccination 

7 
 
 
 

 

8 
  

Scones Fundraiser 
delivery & pick-up  

9 
 

12 
PED DAY 

(No School) 
Daycare 
available 

 

13 

 

 

 
GB Virtual 
Meeting at 7pm 

14 
 

 
FREE Dress Down 

Day (Wear red, 
pink, purple & 

show your love!) 
 

15 16 
 
 

19 
 
Black History Month 
Presentation 
 

Pizza Lunch 
Fundraiser 

20 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PPO Virtual 
Meeting at 7pm 

21 
 

 
Gr. 2 Outing 
Gr 6 Outing 

22 
 
Olympian Speaker 
presenting to Grades 
3 to 6 

 

23 
 
 
 

26 
 

 

27 
 
 
 
 

TCBY Fundraiser 
 

GRAD Photos (K5 
& Grade 6 
students) 

 
Grad Virtual 
Meeting at 7pm 
 

28 
 

29 
 
 
 

Virtual Parent 
Teacher Interviews 

by invitation 
 

March 1 
 
 
 

PED DAY 
(No School) 

Daycare 
available 

March 4 March 5 March 6 March 7 March 8 

 
 

Save the dates  
(more information to follow) 

   
PED. Day Fri. March 1,  
No classes.  Daycare is open.  You must 
register for Daycare. 
 
March Break: March 4 – 8. School day 
on March 11 

  

Future Governing Board 
Meetings 

Feb. 13, Mar. 12, Apr. 9, May 7, June 11 
 
If you would like to join or have 
questions, please send an email to 
 petrudeaugb@emsb.qc.ca 
 

February is the month 
of 

Justice & Fairness 
at PET  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Daycare 

Daycare on PED Days is 
for registered students.  

Please contact Daycare 
immediately should you 

need the service. 

LEARN Quebec FREE Online Tutoring  
LEARN Tutoring provides online tutoring and homework help 
appointments, at no charge.  Their online tutors are fully qualified 
Quebec teachers, experienced in tutoring, review and consolidation.  
They work directly with elementary (gr. 2 and up). 
https://www.learnquebec.ca/home 
 

 

Grade 5 Ski Trip 

Staff Appreciation Week 

March Break NO SCHOOOL, School is CLOSED 

mailto:petrudeaugb@emsb.qc.ca
https://www.learnquebec.ca/home
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